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From the leadership team 

 

Dear families, 

What an amazing family evening we had last night, welcoming new Ross Park  and 

refamiliarising ourselves with those of you we’ve known a while. Our students were 

so excited to share their learning with you, show you their classrooms and introduce 

you to their teachers. Many of you attend these same classrooms every day but it is 

a very special time when students specifically invite you and want to show you 

around.  

Families are always welcome in our classrooms, though the beginning and end of 

the day is busy and most suited to a quick chat or exchange of messages. If you want 

to make an appointment to talk about progress or concerns for your child, please 

contact teachers directly via Seesaw or email. You can ask for a meeting with the 

classroom teacher at any point and we would rather that you see us when a problem 

is a hiccup not a major challenge. 

This year we have engaged with The Resilience Project, a Social and Emotional 

Learning resource that focuses on Gratitude, Empathy and Mindfulness. Students 

are learning about each of these concepts in turn and are absorbing the learning 

with interest and commitment. Scan the QR code on the attached parent sheet to 

learn more about how you can support your child’s leaning at home. Initial feedback 

from our families is that children are talking about what they are grateful for at home 

and that the learning at school is impacting family conversations at home positively. 

Teachers are reading The Resilience Project by Hugh van Cuylenburg, knowing that 

looking after our wellbeing can only benefit the children. You can access podcasts 

and audiobooks on Audible and Spotify if you prefer listening over reading text. 

Upcoming Events 
2024 
 
Week 5 
Monday 26h February 
School Council AGM 
All Welcome 5:00 pm 
 
Wednesday 28th February 
7am Mountain Bike Club 
 
Friday 1st March 
Interschool Volleyball Carnival  
Clean Up Australia Day-  

 
Week 6 
Monday 4th  - Wednesday 6th 
March 
School Review 
 
Monday 4th March 
Eco-Rangers Meeting 
 
Wednesday 6th March 
7am Mountain Bike Club 
 
Thursday 7th March 
SRC meeting 
 
Friday 8th March 
Interschool Netball 
Whole School Assembly 
 
Week 7 
Monday 11th March 
Eco-Rangers Meeting 
 
Wednesday 13th March 
7am Mountain Bike Club 
NAPLAN 
 
Thursday 14th March 
SRC meeting 
NAPLAN 
 
Friday 15th March 
Interschool Netball 
NAPLAN 
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This morning at assembly we applauded and welcomed all our school leaders for 2024. Our new position 

of School Captain drew the highest quality applicants to it and it was an absolute pleasure to be able to 

interview six incredible Year 6 students. With young people like our Year 6 students in our world, I am 

reassured that our future is in capable hands.  School captains, Elea and Alex, have taken to their roles 

with intuitive passion and commitment, our team leaders are demonstrating the school values as role 

models for younger students, library monitors have the library running like a well-oiled machine, and SRC 

and Eco-Rangers are raising the profile and possibilities of student voice at Ross Park. Congratulations to 

all students who moved out of their comfort zones and applied for leadership positions this year. We know 

that just beyond where you feel comfortable is where the greatest learning occurs but we also know that 

it can be a nerve-wracking place to be and we recognise every student who pushed themselves into 

something new. Thank you to all students who have accepted the responsibility of a leadership role for 

2024- we are looking forward to working alongside you to continue to make our school the best place to 

work and learn in.  

Warm regards 

 

Kate Worrall 

Assistant Principal
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Students had to redesign the front cover for the class novel Atomic Testing by Alan Tucker. It is a story 
based in outback South Australia and one boy’s adventures amidst the backdrop of nuclear testing in 
1950s Australia. 
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Our first art activity for 2024 was for our students to show their personality through a 
name picture. 

 

 

 

 

 



Important information for 

Transition to Year2 Classes

Page | 5  



 

Page | 6  

 



 

Page | 7  

 
Many of you may be aware that there was an accident after school Wednesday 21st February, involving a 

student on a pushbike and motorcyclist. This was an accident, and both involved are doing well.  

I wanted to take this opportunity to plead with our school community to take care at peak times around the 

school.  

Aside from the accident mentioned above, below is a list of SOME of the parental conduct we have witnessed 

in the past 4 days alone: 

• 1 car driving along the footpath for approximately 50 metres as there was a line up at the Kiss n Go. 

• Cars doing U-turns in unsafe ways. 

• Cars parking on the verge or on yellow lines, obscuring drivers view. 

• A staff member on crossing duty had to scream at a driver to actually stop while she walked back to 
the curb, with the car stopping less than a metre away from the staff member.  

• Students, with or without parents, crossing the road at many different points along Winnecke Ave, 
rather than using the crossing.  

• Multiple cars entering and exiting the soccer carpark at one time.  

• Cars parking in the Kiss and Go, impacting the flow of traffic.  
 

On a positive, I would like to thank families using the soccer carpark on a Friday afternoon, who diligently 
follow my directions to move forward steadily and patiently wait while I only allow students to move forward 
to cars that are next in the line for pick up.  

There is little we can do to change the congestion around the school at peak times. We have supervision at 
the bus, the Kiss and Go and the soccer carpark. There is limited parking around the school, so parking a little 
further away and walking will often be quicker than trying to pick up right at the front of the school and will 
not endanger the safety of children. We are asking for our families to role model what you would like your 
children to do, when you are not with them.  

If we all just take a few minutes to consider the safety of all students, and even come to pick up a few minutes 
later to allow students time to get to their pickup spaces, then we will be better able to ensure everyone is 
safe and well travelling to and from school.  
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